

LOUISIANA STATE BOARD OF MEDICAL EXAMINERS

630 Camp Street, New Orleans, LA 70130 Web site: http://www.lsbme.la.gov

Phone: (504) 568-6820 Fax: (504) 568-5754

Vincent A. Culotta, Jr., M.D. Executive Director vculotta@lsbme.la.gov 504-568-1079

July 2, 2025

Hon. Patrick McMath Chairman Committee on Health and Welfare Senate of the State of Louisiana P.O. Box 94183 Baton Rouge, LA 70804 apa.s-h&w@legis.la.gov

Hon. Dustin Miller
Chairman
Committee on Health and Welfare
House of Representatives of the
State of Louisiana
Post Office Box 4486
Capitol Station
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804
apa.h-hw@legis.la.gov

Hon. Cameron Henry President Senate of the State of Louisiana P.O. Box 94183 Baton Rouge, LA 70804 apa.senatepresident@legis.la.gov

Hon. Phillip R. DeVillier Speaker House of Representatives of the State of Louisiana Post Office Box 4486 Capitol Station Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804 apa.housespeaker@legis.la.gov

Re: Summary Report; Good Standing

Dear Sirs:

Pursuant to La. Rev. Stat. §49:966(D), please accept this letter as second report to the Legislature on the Louisiana State Board of Medical Examiners' proposed administrative rule defining the term "License in Good Standing".

The Board's authority arises from La. R.S. 49:952 *et seq.* of the Louisiana Administrative Procedure Act and from R.S. 37:1270 of the Louisiana Medical Practice Act. The Board proposes board to amend LAC 46:XLV.303, the definitions section, by adding a definition of "License in Good Standing" so as to exclude from the definition any licensure status that restricts the activities authorized by the license.

To aid your review, the following documents are attached:

- Notice of Intent and full text of the proposed rule published in the March 2025 *Louisiana Register*, 51 LR797;
- ➤ Approved fiscal and economic impact statement; and



LOUISIANA STATE BOARD OF MEDICAL EXAMINERS

630 Camp Street, New Orleans, LA 70130 Web site: http://www.lsbme.la.gov

Phone: (504) 568-6820 Fax: (504) 568-5754

➤ Underline/strikethrough version of the proposed occupational regulation.

Please note that we did not receive any public comments by email, fax, US Mail or other carrier, and no one requested a public hearing to give testimony or comment on the proposed amendments. Due to the lack of public comments, no changes were necessary to the proposed amendments.

If you have any questions about the enclosed information or our procedures, please contact me:

Vincent A. Culotta, Jr., M.D. Executive Director, LSBME 630 Camp Street New Orleans, LA 70130 vculotta@lsbme.la.gov 504-568-1079

Sincerely,

LOUISIANA STATE BOARD OF MEDICAL EXAMINERS

Vincent A. Culotta, Jr., M.D.

Executive Director